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T E L E P H O N E  C O N V E R S A T I O N  R E C O R D  
 
 

 John Linhart   
 

Glenn County Planning & Public 
Works Agency/ Director

Phone No.: 530-934-6530 Date:  Nov  03, 2011 

Call From: Ashraf Shaqadan Time:  11:10 AM 

Message 
Taken By: Ashraf Shaqadan  

Subject: Update on planning for new Landfill in Glenn County   

I called John Linhart who is the director of the Planning and Public Works Agency in Glenn 
County. I asked Mr. Linhart about the County plans for waste management after the closure 
of the current landfill which is expected on 2013.   

Mr. Linhart informed me that Glenn County decided not to build a new landfill in the county 
and they are considering alternative options for waste disposal. The county is evaluating 
several options including building a transfer station to transfer collected waste to landfills in 
other counties, contracting with waste management companies that own or operate landfills 
in other counties like Yuba and Shasta, and adopting treatment technology as an alternative 
to landfills. Glenn County is conducting a preliminary study to evaluate anaerobic digestion 
facility for waste treatment.   

Glenn County will make a decision on its future waste disposal operations in one or two 
years from now.     

John Linhart 
Director  
Glenn County Planning and Public Works Agency 
777 N. Colusa Street  
Willows, CA 95988-2936 
Tel: (530) 934-6546 
Email: Jlinhart@countyofglenn.net 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Call To: 
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Mr. Shaqadan, 
Thanks for the e-mail.   You may want to mention that we are also looking into an 
alternative to landfilling that would be an anaerobic digestion facility.  That project is still in 
the preliminary study phase but we are hoping to be an early adopter of some alternative 
technologies if the project works out. 
 
Thanks   
 
John Linhart 
Director, Planning & Public Works Agency 
777 N Colusa Street 
Willows, CA 95988 
(530) 934-6530 
 
From: Ashraf.Shaqadan@CH2M.com [mailto:Ashraf.Shaqadan@CH2M.com]  
Sent: Thursday, November 03, 2011 3:27 PM 
To: John Linhart 
Subject: Call for DWR study 
 
Dear Mr. Linhart,  
 
Thanks for taking the time to answer my questions for the DWR study (North of Delta 
Storage Investigation).  
 
Per our call, I attached the information I think I will use (regarding Glenn county landfill). 
Please let me know if you have any comments  
 
 
“I called John Linhart who is the director of the Planning and Public Works Agency in Glenn 
County. I asked Mr. Linhart about the County plans for waste management with the current 
landfill reaching capacity and closure in 2013.  

Mr. Linhart informed me that Glenn County decided not to build a new landfill in the county 
and they will decide on an alternative option in one or two years. The county is evaluating 
options to build a transfer station to transfer collected waste to other landfills in other 
counties. Another option is to utilize waste management companies that own or operate 
landfills in other counties like Yuba and Shasta.”   

 
Thanks! 
 
 
Ashraf Shaqadan 
Water Resources Staff Engineer 
CH2M HILL  
2485 Natomas Park Drive, Suite 600 
Sacramento, CA 95833-2937 
Direct: 916-563-2586 
Cell:    435-881-8565 
Fax:    916-920-8463 
E-mail: Ashraf.Shaqadan@ch2m.com 


